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Jacob Erickson, Purchasing Official TASK NO. 25-R087296AF 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD A SINGLE SOURCE CONTRACT 

The Manatee County Procurement Division provides notice of its intent to award a single source contract with a 
value of $300,000.00 with Boyd Brothers Service, Inc. for the provision of Automated Logic Control system 
maintenance and installation services.   
 

ENABLING/REGULATING AUTHORITY 
Federal/State law(s), administrative ruling(s), Manatee County Comp Plan/Land Development Code, 

ordinances, resolutions, policy. 

Manatee County Code of Laws 
BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION 

Manatee County Procurement Division has completed a due diligence review and intends to procure Automated 
Logic Control system maintenance and installation services from Boyd Brothers Service, Inc. without conducting a 
competitive solicitation process for the following reason(s): 
Various County facilities are currently operating with outdated Automated Logic Control (ALC) systems that are 
no longer compatible with the County’s existing building automation platform. Boyd Brothers Services is the 
authorized ALC vendor for our region, has provided installation, maintenance, and integration services since 2020. 
Their work spans HVAC control systems and other ALC-related building automation functions across both existing 
and new County facilities. Boyd Brothers' extensive familiarity with County infrastructure and procedures supports 
seamless integration of legacy systems, reduces the need for additional training, and avoids the added costs and 
complications associated with using multiple vendors or incompatible systems.  
Any company that believes it can provide this good/service, must submit detailed information about its good/service 
to the Manatee County Procurement Division at purchasing@mymanatee.org no later than May 22, 2025 for 
evaluation and consideration.  
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